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MESSAGE FROM

THE DIRECTOR

Dear Friends,

The year, 2016, has been full of changes
and surprises, and causes uncertainty in
2017. While some black swans have taken
off, it seems some are still in the pipeline.
Internationally, we have seen the changing
of guards and it is continuing. New
leaders are assuming the driver's seats.
Inevitably, we are cautious of the risk of
populism and protectionism. However, |
have the hope that most leaders will have
the wisdom, courage and vision to strike a
balance between the short term interest of
their nationals and a long-term policy for
sustainable development for the majority.

The “new normal” for China, with a growth
of GDP at the rate of around 6.5%, is now
mostly regarded by people as areasonable
and sustainable figure of growth. The
launch of China’s grand plan of “One Belt
One Road” (“OBOR”) is also perceived by
many as an opportunity for new growth,
development and collaboration for the
countries along and around the area. The
objective is to create win-win scenarios for
all parties. Hong Kong, as an international
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The Chief Executive Mr. Leung Chun-ying and the Foundation’s Members at the Spring Luncheon for Gonsuls General
& Chairmen of International Chambers of Commerce in Hong Kong

financial center and an open and free
economy, is eager to participate and will
definitely benefit and contribute to this.
We need the concerted effort of different
parties to crystalize the plan and to tap
into this golden opportunity.

2017 is the 20th anniversary of Hong
Kong returning to the motherland. Under
the Basic Law of the HKSAR, Hong Kong
has been enjoying the advantages of
“One Country, Two Systems”. We are
determined to exercise the high degree of
autonomy while upholding the principle of
one country. We are proud and lucky to
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The Better Hong Kong Foundation is a privately funded, non-profit organization and has no political affiliations.

It was formed by influential Hong Kong business and community leaders in 1995 to build greater intemational
understanding between the East and the West by facilitating communications between Hong Kong, China and
the global community. The Foundation's principal objective is to help build a better Hong Kong.

have the best of different sides: rule of law,
free flow of capital, talent and information,
and the huge opportunity and support of
the whole of Mainland China. Subsequent
to the launch of Shanghai-Hong Kong
Stock Connect in 2014, the Shenzhen-
Hong Kong Stock Connect was launched
in 2016. This would certainly further
strengthen Hong Kong’s role as a “super-
connector” between the Mainland China
and the globe.

With the light speed deployment of
technology and sccial media, things are
changing fast, so are public sentiments.
The perceived impact of globalization, the
good side and the bad side, is incredibly
more obvious and views are diverse
and polarized. We need leaders from all
sides to work together and to engage the
community to cope with the changes.
And we need a community willing to be
engaged and be patient. Let us join hands
to listen to each other, take responsibility
and be rational, so as to lead the world in
the right direction and we look forward to
an even better Hong Kong.



Cultivate Communications and
Foster Understanding and Collaboration

Communications is important to build understanding among
different groups of people, which could help foster collaborations.
It is especially important for the two great powers in the world,
China and the U.S., to engage in dialogue and to collaborate.
Hong Kong is functional in facilitating the exchanges. The Better
Hong Kong Foundation (“the Foundation”) has been organizing
delegations to the U.S. every year. In June, the Foundation’s
Executive Committee Chairman Mr. Ronnie Chan and myself
led a group of eight Council Members on a visit to Washington
D.C. and New York where views on issues related to Hong
Kong, Mainland China and the U.S. were shared. In September,
the Foundation jointly organized the 7th China-U.S. Journalists
Exchange Program with the All-China Journalists Association
and the East-West Centre. We brought six senior U.S. journalists
to Beijing, Zhengzhou and Hong Kong. They appreciated the
opportunity to visit places and meet with officials and people
from different organizations and professions, and regarded
these personal experiences amazing and valuable. It is equally
rewarding for them to exchange with the group of five Chinese
journalists in Washington D.C, who visited the U.S. under the
same program. We hope that these exchanges could bring about
further exchanges and views sharing among them and beyond.

The Foundation was honored to host luncheons and meetings
for a number of prominent officials from the Mainland Authority,
for us to understand better the nation’s policies on various
aspects including its foreign policies as well as its reform and
development plan. Guests included the Ambassador to the
Netherlands Mr. Chen Xu, the Ambassador to Poland Mr. Xu Jian,
the Ambassador to Mexico Mr. Qiu Xiaoqi, the Ambassador to
Thailand Mr. Ning Fukui and the Ambassador to Mauritius Mr. Li
Li; Director-General of Information Department Mr. Lu Kang and
Director-General of Department of Treaty and Law of the Ministry
of Foreign Affairs Mr. Xu Hong; Deputy Director of the Research
Office of the State Council Mr. Han Wanxiu; and Deputy Director
of the Western Development of the National Development and
Reform Commission Mr. Zhai Dongsheng.

As Asia's world city, Hong Kong is a great place for global
thought leaders to meet. The Foundation had the opportunity to
host some of them, including delegations of congressmen from
the European Union (EU), the United Kingdom and New Zealand
as well as congressional staffers from the U.S.; chairmen of
chambers of commerce from Israel, Malaysia and Switzerland;
innovation and technology experts from EU and Korea; a
university dean from the U.S.; and a research center director from

The China-U.S. Journalists Exchange

Switzerland. These meetings are truly fruitful since the leaders
are thoughtful and inspirational and the network established are
valuable.

Hong Kong affairs are always at the heart of the Foundation.
This year, we have invited Mr. Tung Chee-hwa, Vice Chairman
of the Chinese People’s Political Consultative Conference and
first Chief Executive of the HKSAR; Prof. K C Chan, Secretary
Financial Services & the Treasury; Mr. Lau Kong-wah, Secretary
for Home Affairs; and Prof. Ba Shusong, Chief China Economist
of the Hong Kong Exchanges and Clearing Ltd to share with us
their insights on economic, political and social developments in
Hong Kong. Particularly, we were deeply honored to have invited
the Chief Executive Mr. Leung Chun-ying to deliberate his vision
on Hong Kong at our annual spring luncheon for consuls general
and chairmen of international chambers of commerce in
Hong Kong in February.



MESSAGE FROM THE DIRECTOR

Nurture the Youth and
Facilitate Their Growth

Young people are the key driving force of our society. We are
eager to facilitate them to develop their talent and to provide any
necessary guidance. Aiming to broaden primary and secondary
students’ knowledge in international affairs and foreign policies
of our country, the Foundation together with the Office of
Commissioner of the Ministry of Foreign Affairs in the HKSAR
and the Hong Kong Education Bureau have been organizing
the Hong Kong Cup Diplomatic Knowledge Contest for ten
consecutive years. Nearly 190,000 students have participated
in the contest since its launch in 2007. In May, we also joined
hands with the Junior Chamber International Hong Kong to co-
organize the first Hong Kong Partnership Summit which engaged
our young people to discuss the current and future challenges of
Hong Kong.

We also need to explore new opportunities for the sustainable
growth of our society. In November, the Foundation together
with the Shanghai Academy of Social Science and Shanghai
CPPCC organized the annual Shanghai conference. Its purpose
was to facilitate an in-depth discussion on how the two cities
could leverage the advantages of each to maximize business
potential, especially on the financial front, under the “One Belt,
One Road” plan. Innovation and technology is another area which
young people could develop and pursue excellence. Therefore,
the Foundation supported the APAC Innovation Summit 2016
and Smart City Campaign organized by the Hong Kong Science
and Technology Parks Corporation. We also supported various
awards to recognize and showcase various business sectors
for their achievements in corporate social responsibility and
outstanding professionalism.
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The 10th Hong Kong Gup Diplomatic Knowledge Contest

Be Our Partners

As always, we count on your continuous support to the
Foundation. Without your unfailing support, our work and mission
could not be made with success. This year, we are thrilled to
have a new Trustee and four new Council Members joining the
Foundation. They are Trustee Mr. Yeung Kin-Man, President of
Biel Crystal (HK) Manufactory Ltd; and Council Members Ms.
Rosana Wong, Executive Director of Yau Lee Holdings Ltd; Mr.
Adam Kwok, Executive Director of Sun Hung Kai Properties Ltd;
Dr. Allen Shi, Chairman of Brilliant Group Ltd; and Dr. Zhong
Xiaofeng, Chief Executive Officer, North Asia of Amundi Hong
Kong Ltd.

Once again, | would like to express my sincere gratitude to you.
We welcome more people and organizations to be our partners.
| am confident that we could jointly build a better Hong Kong!
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Karen TANG

Executive Director
The Better Hong Kong Foundation
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Commissicner Song Zhe Hosted a Dinner for the Foundation's Members




DELEGATIONS &
EXCHANGES

The Foundation spares no effort in promoting dialogue and understanding between Hong Kong,
China and the global community. We believe that through mutual discussion and first-hand
experience, we can build better international understanding between the East and the West.

Annual Delegation to the
United States

Each year, the Foundation organizes a
delegation to the United States. The goal
is to provide an annual update about
Hong Kong's present situation, share our
perspectives on developments in China,
exchange views with interlocutors in the
U.S. and gauge the temperature in the
Beltway, as well as better understand
their views on developments in Hong
Kong, China, the U.S. and the China-U.S.
relationship. Led by the Foundation’s
Executive Committee Chairman Mr.
Ronnie Chan, the delegation visited
Washington D.C. and New York from 7 to
10 June 2016.

List of Delegates:

+ Mr. Ronnie CHAN (Leader)
Executive Committee Chairman,
The Better Hong Kong Foundation /
Chairman, Hang Lung Properties Ltd

+ Mr. Thomas WOO
Council Member,
The Better Hong Kong Foundation /
Executive Managing Director &
General Manager,
Hsin Kuang Restaurant (Holdings) Ltd

+ Ms. Winnie NG
Council Member,
The Better Hong Kong Foundation /
Director,
The Kowloon Motor Bus Co Ltd

+ Mr. Philip MA
Council Member,
The Better Hong Kong Foundation /
Chairman & CEQ, The Sincere Co Ltd

T ot

The Delegation (L to R): Mr. John Lee, Mr. Sebastian Man, Mr. Ronnie Ghan, Ms. Karen Tang, Ms. Juliana Lam, Mr.
Philip Ma, Mr. Thomas Woo, Ms. Rosana Wong and Mr. Anson Chang, with the Deputy Managing Director of IMF Mr.

Zhu Min (5th right)

+ Mr. Sebastian MAN
Council Member,
The Better Hong Kong Foundation /
Chairman & CEQ,
Chung Mei International Holdings Ltd

+ Ms. Juliana LAM
Council Member,
The Better Hong Kong Foundation /
Managing Director, Julius Industries Lid

* Mr. John LEE
Council Member,
The Better Hong Kong Foundation /
Managing Director, Bank of America
Merrill Lynch

+ Mr. Anson CHAN
Council Member,
The Better Hong Kong Foundation /
Chairman & CEQ,
Bonds Group of Companies

+ Ms. Rosana WONG
Council Member,
The Better Hong Kong Foundation /
Executive Director,
Yau Lee Holdings Ltd

+ Ms. Karen TANG
Executive Director,
The Better Hong Kong Foundation

Capital Hill Breakfast Meeting hosted by the U.S.-Asia
Institute



DELEGATIONS & EXCHANGES

Organizations Visited:

Washington D.C.

« Embassy of the People’s Republic of
China in the U.S.A.

« Congresswoman Grace MENG

+ Congresswoman Judy CHU

« U.S. Department of State

+ International Monetary Fund

- America China Public Affairs Institute

« The Brookings Institution

Ms. Wu Xi (front row, 3rd right), DCM & Minister of the Embassy of the PRC in the U.S. hosted a luncheon for the « Cato Institute
delegation at her residence in Washington D.C.
« Center for American Progress

» The U.S.-Asia Institute

Elliott School of International Affairs,
George Washington University

Meeting with Congresswoman Grace Meng (5th left) Speaking Luncheon hosted by the America China Public
Affairs Institute

Dinner hosted by Ambassador Reuben Brigety Il (sitting,
2nd left), Dean of Elliott School of International Affairs,
The Gearge Washington University

Meeting with Congresswoman Judy Chu (5th left) Meeting at the U.S. Department of State



New York

Permanent Mission of the PRC to the
United Nations

Consulate-General of the PRC in New
York

Asia Society

Council on Foreign Relations

Hong Kong Association of New York
Fitch Ratings

Morgan Stanley

Rhodium Group

Barron’s
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Ambassador Liu Jieyi (5th right) and Ambassador Zhang Qiyue (6th right) jointly hosted a luncheon for the delegation
in New York

At the Hong Kong Association of New York Gala Dinner Breakfast meeting hosted by the Hong Kong Association Meeting at the Council on Foreign Relations
of New York

With Mrs. Carrie Lam (4th right) at the Asia Society speaking luncheon Meeting at Barron’s




DELEGATIONS & EXCHANGES

2016 China-U.S. Journalist Exchange

In an effort to enhance the understanding
of China and Hong Kong by the American
media, since 1996 the Foundation has
invited six to eight American journalists
each year to visit China and Hong
Kong. The Foundation sponsored and
organized their trip. With the support of
the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the PRC,
the program enables the journalists to
meet with senior central government
officials in Beijing and local municipal
officials in one of the second or third
tier cities in China. The Foundation also
organizes meetings with key industry
and business players, academic and
research institutions and media figures
to broaden the participants’ network
other than providing them an overview
of the cities they have visited. This year,
the Foundation, in association with the
All-China Journalists Association (ACJA)
and the East-West Center, organized the
Sixth China-U.S. Journalists Exchange
program, as an expansion of the original
Hong Kong Journalism Fellows program
by adding the visit of the Chinese
journalists to the U.S. The theme of this
year’s program is “Bridging the Gaps in
Understanding between China and the
United States”.
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Meeting with Mr. Zhu Guangyao (4th left), Vice Minister, Ministry of Finance

A delegation of six senior U.S. journalists
visited Beijing, Zhengzhou and Hong
Kong from 17 - 28 September 2016 while
five Chinese journalists visited Houston,
Texas and Washington D.C. in the U.S.
during the same period. After their
respective study tours, all Chinese and
American journalists met in Washington
D.C. to report on their experiences
and to exchange opinions on how
media coverage of each country can

Meeting with Mr. Wang Xining (5th right), Deputy Director-General of the Information Department and Mr. Shi Yuangiang
(3rd right), Counselor of the Department of North America and Oceania, Ministry of Foreign Affairs

be improved. Through direct dialogue
with local authorities and communities
in different areas and seeing the
developments for themselves, the U.S.
journalists gained better understanding
of the current situation and future
development of Hong Kong and
Mainland China.
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List of U.S. Journalists:

« Mr. Jesus AYALA
Producer, ABC News, Glendale,
California

+ Mr. Jake HELLER
Producer and Host, NBC News,
New York

* Ms. Liz JONES
Reporter, KUOW Public Radio, Seattle,
Washington

* Mr. Don LEE
Economics Reporter,
Los Angeles Times (Tribune Washington
Bureau), Washington, DC



+ Ms. Elizabeth RALPH
Deputy Editor,
Politico Magazine, Arlington, Virginia

- Ms. Jessica SCHULBERG
Foreign Affairs Reporter,
Huffington Post, Washington, DC

Organizations Visited:

Meeting with experts at China Institute of International Meeting at School of Journalism and Communication,
Studies Tsinghua University

Beijing

+ Ministry of Finance

= Ministry of Foreign Affairs

+ HKSAR Government Office in Beijing

+ China Institute of International Studies

+ School of Journalism and
Communication, Tsinghua University

» China Central Television

« People’s Daily Online
Visited People’s Daily Online Visited Shuanghui Group

Zhengzhou

+ Mr. Gao Xidong, Vice Governor,
The People’s Government of Luohe City

» Shuanghui Group
+ Swire Coca-Cola Beverages Luohe Lid
» Zhengzhou Airport Economy Zone

- Zhengzhou International Hub
Development and Construction Co Ltd

* Henan Museum

-+ Training Base of Warrior Monks Group
of Songshan Shaolin Temple

- Shaolin Temple

Visited Training Base of Warrior Monks Group of Songshan Shaolin Temple Meeting with Mr. Tung Chee-hwa, Vice Chairman of Chinese People’s Political
Consultative Conference and first Chief Executive of the HKSAR




Hong Kong

Mr. Leung Chun-ying, Chief Executive

Mr. Tung Chee-hwa, Vice Chairman of
Chinese People’s Political Consultative
Conference and first Chief Executive of
the HKSAR

Deputy Commissioner Song Ru'an,
Office of Commissioner of the PRC’s
Ministry of Foreign Affairs in the HKSAR

Mr. Kurt Tong, Consul General of
American Consulate General

Dr. David Chung, Under Secretary for
Innovation and Technology

Mr. Wesley Wong, Solicitor General,
Department of Justice

Mr. Lau Ming-wai, Chairman of Youth
Commission

Hong Kong Monetary Authority

American Chamber of Commerce in
Hong Kong

Vision 2047 Foundation
Asia Society Hong Kong Center

Foreign Correspondents’ Club,
Hong Kong

Mr. Lau Ming-wai (3rd right), Chairman of Youth
Commission hosted a luncheon for the group

Deputy Commissioner Seng Ru'an (4th right), Office of
Commissioner of the PRG’s Ministry of Foreign Affairs in
the HKSAR received the group

DELEGATIONS & EXCHANGES

Meeting with Dr. David Chung (4th right), Under Secretary
for Innovation and Technology

Members of the Foundation and guests exchanging
views with the delegation on various issues

Meeting with Mr. Howard Lee, Senior Executive Director
and Mr. Vincent Lee, Executive Director (External) of
Hong Kong Monetary Authority

List of Chinese Journalists:

+ Ms. WU Qimin
Deputy Director, International News
Department, The People’s Daily, Beijing

+ Ms. SUN Xiaohui
Deputy Director,
China Daily Website, Beijing

* Mr. LI Yanqging
Producer,
International Department, Heilongjiang
Broadcasting Station, Harbin,
Heilongjiang Province

+ Ms. WANG Guanzhi
News Reporter,
Shaanxi Broadcasting and TV Station,
Xian, Shaanxi Province

+ Mr. HUANG Bachua
News Anchor & Reporter,
Wuhan & TV Station, Wuhan, Hubei
Province

During their visit in the U.S., the Chinese
journalists met with government officials,
think tanks, community and business
leaders, educators, local journalists,
and others to gain insight on diverse
issues and to understand more about
the general views of U.S. interlocutors
on the relationship between China and
the U.S.



SPEAKING
EVENTS

The Foundation hosts and participates in various speaking events where old and new friends,
local and overseas, meet, exchange views and share ideas. We also work with different
organizations to invite prominent overseas speakers to address the Hong Kong community
from time to time.

Annual Spring Luncheon for Consuls General & Chairmen of International Chambers
of Commerce in Hong Kong

To celebrate and share our good wishes
forthe new year, the Foundation organizes
a Spring Luncheon for the Foundation’s
members, Consuls General and chairmen
of international chambers of commerce
in Hong Kong at the beginning of each
Chinese New Year. On 25 February 2016,
the Foundation's Executive Committee
Chairman Mr. Ronnie Chan together with
Trustees Mr. Victor Cha, Tan Sri Dato’
David Chiu and Ms. Pansy Ho as well as
the Foundation's members hosted the
luncheon for more than 40 guests. The
Foundation was deeply honored to have
invited the Chief Executive of the HKSAR
Mr. Leung Chun-ying to address us at the
luncheon.

The Foundation members attending the
luncheon, included Corporate Sponsors : 3 5
Mr. Andrew Fan and representative Ms.  The Chief Executive Mr. Leung Chun-ying and members of the Foundation

Mimzy Si; Council Members Dr. Roy

Chung, Mr. Thomas Woo, Ms. Winnie Ng, Mr. Joseph Yu, Mr. Philip Ma, Ms. Juliana Lam, Mr. Leung Wai-fung, Mr. Samson
Chan, Mr. Chan Yim-kwong, Mr. John Lee, Mr. Kin Yeung, Mr. Bryant Lu, Mr. Andrew Yao, Mr. Andrew Yu and Ms. Alice Au; and

Executive Director Ms. Karen Tang.
%
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On behalf of the Foundation, Mr. Ronnie Chan (4th right) welcomed the Chief Executive Speech by the Chief Executive Mr. Leung Chun-ying
Mr. Leung Chun-ying (4th left) and all guests for joining the luncheon




Guests Included:

Consulate General in Hong Kong

+ Dr. Claudia REINPRECHT
Consul General,
Consulate General of Austria

- Mr. Gustavo Horacio Luis FAZZARI

Consul General,
Consulate General of Argentina

+ Ms. Michéle DENEFFE
Consul General,
Consulate General of Belgium

- Ms. Caroline WILSON
Consul General,
British Consulate General

+ Mr. PHAN Peuv
Consul General,
Consulate General of Cambodia

+ Mr.J lan BURCHETT
Consul General,
Consulate General of Canada

* Mr. Vincent PIKET
Head of Office, European Union

- Mr. Jari SINKARI
Consul General,
Consulate General of Finland

- Mr. Graf LAMBSDORFF
Consul General,
German Consulate General
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(L to R) Mr. Leung Wai-fung, Mr. Andrew Yao, Mr. Philip Ma, Mr. Thomas Woo, Mr.

Clifford Hart and Dr. Roy Chung

+ Mr. Christodoulos MARGARITIS

Consul General,
Consulate General of Greece

- Mr. Mehdi FAKHERI

Consul General,
Consulate General of Iran

- Mr. Sagi KARNI

Consul General,
Consulate General of Israel

- Mr. Antonello DE RIU

Consul General,
Consulate General of Italy

- Mr. Masaru IGAWAHARA

Deputy Consul General,
Consulate General of Japan

- Mr. KIM Kwang-dong

Consul General,

Consulate General of the Republic of

Korea

Mr. Adnan ALGHUNAIM
Deputy Consul General,
Consulate General of

the State of Kuwait

+ Mr. Saul Zambrano BARAJAS

Deputy Consul General, Consulate
General of Mexico

SPEAKING EVENTS

Mr. Zaw Zaw Soe
Consul General,
Consulate General of Myanmar

Mr. Paul Korff de GIDTS

Deputy Consul General,
Consulate General of the Kingdom
of the Netherlands

Ms. Gabrielle Anne RUSH
Consul General, New Zealand
Consulate General

Miss Bernardita L CATALLA
Consul General,
Consulate General of Philippines

Mr. Alexander KOZLOV
Consul General,
Consulate General of
Russian Federation

Mr. Omar B AL BUNAYAN
Consul General,
Consulate General of Saudi Arabia

Mr. Santiago MARTINEZ-CARO
Consul General,
Consulate General of Spain

Mr. Leon NAIDOO
Consul (Political),
Consulate General of South Africa

(L to R) Mr. Andrew Yao, Ms. Juliana Lam, Miss Bernardita L Catalla, Mr. Saul Zambrano
Barajas, Mr. Kim Kwang-dong, Ms. Karen Tang and Mr. Jari Sinkari
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- Mrs. Helena STORM
Consul General,
Consulate General of Sweden

« Mr. Reto RENGGLI
Consul General,
Consulate General of Switzerland

- Miss Marinee SUWANMOLI
Deputy Consul-General,
Royal Thai Consulate-General

+ Mr. Tahsin GUVEN
Vice Consul,
Consulate General of Turkey

« Mr. Clifford A HART
Consul General,
U.S. Consulate General

International Chamber of Commerce

in Hong Kong

+ Mr. William LIN
Hong Kong China Affairs Director,
American Chamber of Commerce

+ Mr. Wilhelm BRAUNER
Chairman,
Austrian Chamber of Commerce

« Mr. Andrew SEATON
Executive Director,
British Chamber of Commerce

- Mr. Daniel DE BLOCQ VAN
SCHELTINGA
Chairman,
Dutch Chamber of Commerce

+ Mr. Richard BURTON
Chairman,
European Chamber of Commerce

+ Ms. Anna HYSKE
Board Director,
Finnish Chamber of Commerce

- Mr. Wolfgang NIEDERMARK
CEO,
German Chamber of Commerce

- Dr. Rafael AHARONI
Chairman,
Israeli Chamber of Commerce

- Mr. David WHITWAM
Chairman,
New Zealand Chamber of Commerce

* Mr. Vincent CHOW
Honorary Executive Director,
Singapore Chamber of Commerce

+ Mr. UIf OHRLING
Chairman,
Swedish Chamber of Commerce

Local Chamber of Commerce

- Ms. Shirley CHAN
First Vice President,
Chinese Manufacturers’
Association of Hong Kong

(L to R) Mr. Mehdi Fakher, Ms. Pansy Ho, Mr. Saul
Zambrano Barajas and Mr. Antonello De Riu

(L to R) Ms. Gabrielle Anne Rush, Mr. David Whitwam,
Mr. John Lee, Ms. Juliana Lam and Mr. Christodoulos
Margaritis

(L to R) Ms. Karen Tang, Ms. Caroline Wilson and Mr.
Andrew Seaton

(L to R) Ms. Juliana Lam, Mr. Thomas Woo, Mr. Kim Kwang-dong, Mr. Vincent Chow, Mr.
David Whitwam, Ms. Mimzy Si, Mr. Daniel de Blocq van Scheltinga and Mr. Richard Burton

(L to R) Mr. Andrew Yao, Mr. Tahsin Giiven, Mr. Victor Cha, Ms. Karen Tang, Mr. Wolfgang
Niedermark and Mr. Thomas Woo



SPEAKING EVENTS

With the Vice Chairman of Chinese People’s Political Consultative Conference and
first Chief Executive of the HKSAR

On 18 April 2014, the Foundation was
honored to have invited Mr. Tung Chee-
hwa, Vice Chairman of Chinese People’s
Political Consultative Conference and
first Chief Executive of the HKSAR to
attend the luncheon meeting where he
shared his views on future developments
of our nation and Hong Kong as well as
the Sino-U.S. relationship. Chaired by
the Foundation’s Executive Committee
Chairman Mr. Ronnie Chan, Trustees
Tan Sri Dato’ David Chiu and Dr.
Sumet Jiaravanon’s representative Ms. Mr. Tung Chee-hwa (front row, 4th left) shared his views with the Foundation’s members

Li Xuhua; Council Members Dr. Roy

Chung, Mr. Thomas Woo, Mr. Joseph Yu, Mr. Philip Ma, Mr. Sebastian Man, Mr. Leung Wai-fung, Dr. Raymond Leung, Mr.
Samson Chan, Mr. Frankie Yeung, Mr. Peter Lo, Mr. Lee Yuen-hong, Mr. Anson Chan, Ms. Alice Au and Mr. Alex Yip; Corporate
Sponsors’ representatives Mr. Sun Jianfeng and Mr. Edward Chan; Executive Director Ms. Karen Tang; and guests Ms. Vivien
Tam and Ms. Ella Kwan also joined the luncheon.

To strengthen communication and

SR " = 3 enhance friendship, Commissioner of
2h R EREE B A IS B the PRC’s Ministry of Foreign Affairs
in the HKSAR Mr. Song Zhe hosted a
dinner for members of the Foundation
at his office on 14 January 2016. At the
dinner, Commissioner Song shared
his analysis on the recent changes
and developments of the international
environment as well as development
of our nation and her foreign policy.
Participants of the dinner included the
Foundation’s Executive Committee
Chairman Mr. Ronnie Chan; Trustee Tan
Sri Dato’ David Chiu; Council Members
Ms. Winnie Chiu, Dr. Roy Chung, Mr.
Thomas Woo, Mr. Joseph Yu, Mr. Philip
Ma, Mr. Sebastian Man, Ms. Juliana
Lam, Mr. Leung Wai-fung, Dr. Raymond Leung, Mr. Lee Yuen-hong, Mr. Dario Pong and Ms. Alice Au; Corporate Sponsor’s
representative Mr. Jeff Zhang; and Executive Director Ms. Karen Tang.

Commissiconer Song Zhe (front row, middle) hosted a dinner for the Foundation’s members
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With the Deputy Commissioner of the Ministry of Foreign Affairs in the HKSAR

On 11 May 2016, the Foundation was
honored to have invited Ms. Tong
Xiaoling, Deputy Commissioner of the
Commissioner’s Office of the PRC’s
Ministry of Foreign Affairs in the HKSAR
to share her insights on the current
international environment, China
foreign policies as well as opportunities
and challenges during the luncheon
discussion. Chaired by the Foundation’s
Executive Committee Chairman Mr.
Ronnie Chan, membersincluding Trustee
Dr. Sumet Jiaravanon’s representative

Deputy Commissioner Tong Xiaoling (front row, 2nd left) shared her views at the luncheon Ms. Li Xuhua; Council Members Dr. Roy
Chung, Mr. Thomas Woo, Mr. Joseph

Yu, Mr. Philip Ma, Mr. Sebastian Man, Mr. Leung Wai-fung and Dr. Raymond Leung; Executive Director Ms. Karen Tang; and Mr.

Sun Zhen, Director-General of Department of Media and Public Relations of the Commissioner’s Office joined the luncheon.

With the Secretary for Financial Services and the Treasury

On 3 May 2016, the Foundation was
pleased to have invited Prof. K C Chan,
Secretary for Financial Services & the
Treasury of the HKSAR Government
to attend the luncheon meeting where
views on Hong Kong’s economic
development and challenges were
shared and exchanged. Chaired by
the Foundation's Executive Committee
Chairman Mr. Ronnie Chan, Council
Members Mr. Thomas Woo, Ms. Winnie
Ng, Mr. Joseph Yu, Mr. Philip Ma, Mr.
Sebastian Man, Ms. Juliana Lam, Mr.
Leung Wai-fung, Dr. Raymond Leung,

Mr. Samson Chan, Mr. Peter Lo, Mr. Kin Prof. K C Chan (front row, 3rd left) shared his views on the future development of Hong Kong's economy
Yeung, Mr. Bryant Lu, Mr. Dominic Pang,

Mr. Andrew Yu, Mr. Dario Pong, Ms. Alice Au and Mr. Adam Kwok; Executive Director Ms. Karen Tang; and invited guests Mr.
Yeung Kin-man, Prof. Liu Pak-wai and Mr. Franklin Lam joined the luncheon.




SPEAKING EVENTS

With the Secretary for Home Affairs

On 30 March 2016, the Foundation was pleased to have
invited Mr. Lau Kong-wah, Secretary for Home Affairs of the
HKSAR Government to attend a luncheon meeting where
views on district and youth developments in Hong Kong were
shared. Chaired by the Foundation’s Executive Committee
Chairman Mr. Ronnie Chan, Trustee Dr. Sumet Jiaravanon’s
representative Ms. Li Xuhua; Council Members Dr. Roy
Chung, Mr. Thomas Woo, Mr. Joseph Yu, Ms. Juliana Lam, Mr.
Samson Chan, Mr. Frankie Yeung, Mr. Kin Yeung, Mr. Andrew
Yu and Mr. Alex Yip; Executive Director Ms. Karen Tang; and
invited guest Mr. Adam Kwok joined the luncheon.
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With the Director-General of the
Information Department, Ministry of
Foreign Affairs of the PRC

The Foundation hosted a luncheon for Mr. Lu Kang during his
visit to Hong Kong in April 2016. The Foundation’s Executive
Director Ms. Karen Tang together with Council Members Mr.
Philip Ma and Mr. Joseph Yu jointly chaired the luncheon where
heads of corporate communications of some local sizable
4 § firms were invited to attend and exchanged views with Mr. Lu.
Mr. Lu Kang (front row, middle) exchanged views with local corporate communications  They included Ms. Maria Cheung of New World Development
Rpee Co Ltd, Ms. Laura Cheung of Hutchison Whampoa Ltd, Mr.
Lee Luen-fai of Sun Hung Kai Properties Ltd, Mr. Garmen Chan of The Wharf (Holdings) Ltd, Mr. Walter Cheung of Hang Seng
Bank, Ms. Quince Chong of CLP Power Hong Kong Ltd, Mr. James Tong of Cathay Pacific Airways Ltd, Ms. Vivien Chan of Hong
Kong Jockey Club and Ms. Linda Choy of Hong Kong Disneyland. Mr. Sun Zhen, Director-General and Ms. Yu Jing, Deputy
Director-General of Department of Media and Public Relations of the Commissioner’s Office also joined the luncheon.
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With the Chief China Economist of the
Hong Kong Exchanges and Clearing Ltd

On 19 July 2016, the Foundation was pleased to have invited
Prof. Ba Shusong, Chief China Economist of HKEx to speak
at the luncheon where he shared his views on offshore RMB
market developments from the perspective of the RMB
exchange rate’s movement. Chaired by the Foundation’'s
Executive Committee Chairman Mr. Ronnie Chan, members
including Trustees Dr. Sumet Jiaravanon'’s representative Ms.
Li Xuhua and Mr. Yeung Kin-man'’s representative Miss Angela
Yeung; Council Members Mr. Thomas Woo, Mr. Philip Ma, Mr.
Sebastian Man, Dr. Raymond Leung, Mr. Samson Chan, Mr.
Chan Yim-kwong, Mr. John Lee, Ms. Alice Au and Mr. Adam
Kwok; Executive Director Ms. Karen Tang; and guests Mr.  p ga shusong (3rd left) shared his views on offshore RMB market
Kwok Kwok-chuen, Dr. Zhong Xiaofeng and Ms. Mable Chan.
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With the Dean of Elliott School of
International Affairs, The George
Washington University

On 11 January 2016, the Foundation hosted a luncheon for
Ambassador Reuben Brigety Il, the new dean of Elliott School
of International Affairs of the George Washington University
during his visit to Hong Kong. At the luncheon chaired by
the Foundation’s Executive Committee Chairman Mr. Ronnie
Chan, Ambassador Brigety shared with members and guests
his thoughts on “U.S. Foreign Policy Challenges for the Next
Administration”. The Foundation’s Council Members Mr. Philip
Ma, Mr. Leung Wai-fung, Mr. John Lee and Mr. Dario Pong;
Corporate Sponsors’ representatives Mr. Ben Zhang and
Mr. Owen Messick; Executive Director Ms. Karen Tang; and
guests Mr. Frank Wong, Ms. Rosana Wong and Mr. Albert
Ip joined the luncheon.

------------------------------------------

(Front row, L to R) Ms. Rosana Wong, Mr. Ronnie Chan, Ms. Karen Tang and Dr.
Raymeond Leung; (Back row, L to R) Ms. Lau Ka-shi, Mr. William Tsang, Mr. Frankie
Yeung, Mr. Lee Yuen-hong, Mr. Victor Cha, Ms. Winnie Chiu, Mr. Leung Wai-fung,
Ms. Diana Chou, Mr. Chan Yim-kwang, Mr. Bunnie Lai, Mr. Peter Lo and Mr. Michael Hui

With the Financial Secretary on the
Budget Speech

Financial Secretary, the Honourable John C. Tsang, delivered
his 2016-2017 Budget Speech to the Legislative Council on
24 February 2016. On 16 March 2016, Mr. Tsang attended
the Joint Business Community Luncheon where he talked to
the Hong Kong business community about his thoughts and
insights behind the new Budget. The Foundation’s Trustees
Dr. Peter Lam, Dr. Sumet Jiaravanon’s representative Ms.
Li Xuhua and Tan Sri Dato’ David Chiu’s representative Mr.
Andrew Chiu; Council Members Mr. Thomas Woo, Ms. Winnie
Ng, Mr. Philip Ma, Mr. Sebastian Man, Mr. Leung Wai-fung,
Mr. Chan Yim-kwong and Mr. Alex Yip; Executive Director Ms.
Karen Tang; and guests Mr. Stephen Wong, Mr. Jason Wong,
Prof. Maurice Tse, Mr. Perry Lam, Mr. Man Cheuk-fei, Mr. Chris
Yeung, Mr. Thomas Tse, Ms. Claudine Lee, Mr. Gordon Kee
and Ms. Sandy Yeung joined the luncheon.

With the Chief Executive on Policy Address

The Honourable Leung Chun-ying, Chief Executive of the
HKSAR, delivered his policy address to the Legislative Council
in January 2016. On 27 January 2016, Mr. Leung attended
the Joint Business Community Luncheon where he talked to
the Hong Kong business community and further elaborated
his policy address. The Foundation’s Executive Committee
Chairman Mr. Ronnie Chan; Trustee Mr. Victor Cha; Council
Members Ms. Winnie Chiu, Mr. Thomas Woo, Ms. Diana Chou,
Mr. Leung Wai-fung, Dr. Raymond Leung, Mr. Chan Yim-kwong,
Mr. Frankie Yeung, Mr. Peter Lo, Mr. John Lee, Mr. Lee Yuen-
hong and Mr. Anson Chan; Executive Director Ms. Karen Tang;
and guests Ms. Lau Ka-shi, Ms. Rosana Wong, Mr. Michael
Hui, Mr. Bunnie Lai and Mr. William Tsang joined the luncheon.

PR PR
(Front row, L to R) Mr. Chan Yim-kwong, Mr. Stephen Wong, Dr. Peter Lam, Ms. Winnie
Ng, Ms. Karen Tang and Mr. Andrew Chiu; (Back row, L to R} Ms. Li Xuhua, Mr. Man
Cheuk-fei, Mr. Gordon Kee, Mr. Thomas Woo, Ms. Sandy Yeung, Mr. Leung Wai-fung,
Mr. Chris Yeung, Ms. Claudine Lee, Mr. Sebastian Man, Mr. Jason Wong, Mr. Philip Ma,
Mr. Thomas Tse, Mr. Alex Yip, Prof. Maurice Tse and Mr. Perry Lam



CONFERENCES & FORUMS

To foster discussion and exchange of views, the Foundation partners with prominent institutions
to organize various conferences and forums where experts from Hong Kong, Mainland China
and overseas can engage through direct commmunication and deliberation.

Annual Forum in Shanghai — “/One Belt, One Road’ and Financial Collaboration
between Shanghai and Hong Kong: Opportunities, Challenges and Prospects”

The Foundation, together with the Shanghai Academy of Social
Sciences (SASS) and Shanghai Chinese People’s Political
Consultative Conference (CCPC), organized the forum on *‘One
Belt, One Road’ and Financial Collaboration between Shanghai
and Hong Kong: Opportunities, Challenges and Prospects” on
2 November 2016 aimed at further promoting collaboration
between Hong Kong and Shanghai. It was the eleventh annual
forum that was jointly organized by the three organizations.
This year’s forum was supported by the Shanghai International
Economic Exchange Foundation. More than a hundred
experts, scholars, government officials and entrepreneurs from
Hong Kong and the Mainland attended the forum. The Deputy
Chairman of the Shanghai CCPC Mr. Zhang Endi, President
of the SASS Prof. Wang Zhan together with the Foundation’s
Executive Committee Chairman Mr. Ronnie Chan officiated at
the opening ceremony of the forum. Invited by the Foundation,

Mr. Ronnie Chan (5th left), Mr. Andrew Yao (3rd left), Mr. Philip Ma (4th right) and Ms.
Mr. Wesley Kong from Haitong International Securities Group Karen Tang (5th right) attended the forum

Ltd gave a presentation at the forum’s afternoon session.

The Foundation’s Trustee Tan Sri Dato’ David Chiu’s representative Ms. Peggy Ng; Council Members Mr. Philip Ma
and Mr. Andrew Yao; and Executive Director Ms. Karen Tang also participated in the forum.
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JCl Hong Kong - Hong Kong Partnership Summit 2016

With the theme of “Decent work and economic growth”, the
United Nation’s eighth Sustainable Development Goal, the
JCI Hong Kong organized the first Hong Kong Partnership
Summit 2016 on 20 May 2016. Through a youth exchange
forum and seminar which engaged representatives from the
government, business and the public, the Summit discussed
the current and future challenges of Hong Kong on social,
economic and environmental levels. It also aimed to foster
young people to become active citizens of the world as well as
building a harmonious society together. The Foundation was
one of the co-organizers of the Summit. By the invitation of
the Foundation, the Founder of HKGolden50 Mr. Franklin Lam
attended the Summit and gave a keynote speech sharing his

: : views on development, challenges and opportunities of Hong
Mr. Franklin Lam (5th right) attended the Summit and on his right was the Secretary for ’
Education Mr. Eddie Ng Kong's economy.
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DIALOGUES
WITH LEADERS

The Foundation endeavors to establish and strengthen its alliances with leading academic, media
and business leaders. We keep close connections and engage in frequent dialogue with our
counterparts around the world to keep them posted on the latest developments in Hong Kong

and Mainland China.

Mainland China

14 January 2016

Commissioner SONG Zhe

Commissioner’s Office of Ministry of Foreign Affairs in the
HKSAR

3 February 2016

Ambassador QIU Xiaoqi

Ambassador Extraordinary and Plenipotentiary of PRC to
the United Mexican States

26 February 2016

Mr. XU Hong

Director-General of Department of Treaty and Law, Ministry
of Foreign Affairs

3 March 2016

Ambassador CHEN Xu

Ambassador of the PRC to the Netherlands cum
Permanent Representative of China to the Organization for
the Prohibition of Chemical Weapons

With Ambassador Chen Xu (front row, left)

Il March 2016
Ambassador LI Li
Ambassador of the PRC to the Republic of Mauritius

24 March 2016
Mr. HAN Wenxiu
Deputy Director of the Research Office, State Council

With Mr. Han Wenxiu (front row, 2nd right)

With Ambassador Li Li (middle)



21 April 2016

Mr. LU Kang

Director-General of the Information
Department, Ministry of Foreign Affairs

Il May 2016

Deputy Commissioner TONG Xiaoling
Commissioner’s Office of Ministry of
Foreign Affairs in the HKSAR

3| October 2016

Ambassador XU Jian
Ambassador Extraordinary and
Plenipotentiary of the PRC to the
Republic of Poland

7 November 2016

Mr. ZHAI Dongsheng

Deputy Director of the Western
Development Department, National
Development and Reform Commission

24 November 2016
Ambassador NING Fukui
Ambassador Extraordinary and
Plenipotentiary of the PRC to the
Kingdom of Thailand

With Mr. Xu Hong (front row, right)

DIALOGUES WITH LEADERS

With Ambassador Ning Fukui (front row, middle)
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Overseas

7 January 2016

Prof. LEE Kwong-hyung

Dean of the School of Innovation
(Graduate Program of Intellectual
Property), Korea Advanced Institute of
Science and Technology, Korea

Il January 2016

Ambassador Reuben BRIGETY Il

Dean of the Elliott School of
International Affairs, The George
Washington University

Dr. Jian YANG

Convenor of the Parliamentary Hong
Kong Friendship Group and Member of
New Zealand Parliament, New Zealand

14 January 2016

Prof. Arturo BRIS

Director of the IMD World
Competitiveness Centre, Switzerland

29 January 2016
Delegation of All Party Parliamentary
China Group, UK

With Prof. Arturo Bris

= 2,

With the Delegation of U.S. Congressional Staffers



4 March 2016

Members of European Parliament, EU

8 March 2016

Mr. Robert MADELIN

Senior Innovation Advisor of the
European Political Strategy Center,
European Commission, EU

17 March 2016

Mr. Uriel LYNN

President of the Federation of Israeli
Chamber of Commerce, Israel

With Mr. Uriel Lynn (front row, middle)

DIALOGUES WITH LEADERS

2| March 2016

Dr. Karin LENZLINGER

President of the Zurich Chamber of
Commerce, Switzerland

24 August 2016
Delegation of U.S. Congressional
Staffers

24 October 2016

Datuk TER Leong-yap

President of the Associated Chinese
Chambers of Commerce and Industry
of Malaysia

Hong Kong

27 January 2016
Mr. LEUNG Chun-ying
Chief Executive of the HKSAR

30 March 2016

Mr. LAU Kong-wah

Secretary for Home Affairs of the
HKSAR Government

13 April 2016

Mr. TUNG Chee-hwa

Vice Chairman of Chinese People’s
Political Consultative Conference and
first Chief Executive of the HKSAR

3 May 2016

Prof. K C CHAN

Secretary for Financial Services & the
Treasury of the HKSAR Government

19 July 2016

Prof. BA Shusong

Chief China Economist of the Hong
Kong Exchanges and Clearing Ltd
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OF HONG KONG

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT

With globalization, rapid change and worldwide competition, we cannot be complacent regarding
the current state of affairs. The Foundation, in collaboration with renowned research institutes,
conducts studies on the competitiveness of urban cities in China as well as bench marking
world cities in the pursuit of excellence. We also recognize the importance of Hong Kong'’s youth
development and the cultivation of a green environment and corporate social responsibility for the
betterment and sustainable development of Hong Kong.

The 10th Hong Kong Cup Diplomatic Knowledge Contest

Since 2007, the Foundation has
jointly organized the Hong Kong Cup
Diplomatic Knowledge Contest with
the Office of the Commissioner of the
Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the PRC
in the HKSAR (Commissioner’s Office)
and the Education Bureau of the HKSAR
Government. The contest aimed to raise
students’ interest in international affairs
and knowledge of the nation’s foreign
policy and this year marked its 10th
anniversary. The theme of this year’s
contest was “Great Power Diplomacy:
Change and Continuity”.

Over 5,700 students participated in
this year’s contest. After first-round

The Final was successfully held on 9 July
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and semi-final competitions, six
shortlisted teams entered into the Final
and competed for the championship
on 9 July 2016. In celebration of the
10th anniversary of the contest, the
organizers were deeply honored to
have invited the Chief Executive Mr.
Leung Chun-ying to be the Guest of
Honor of the Final and to address us
at the prize presentation ceremony.
In the Final, students competed for
their knowledge of foreign diplomatic
affairs of the PRC, Hong Kong-related
foreign affairs, national and international
affairs, international relationships and
diplomatic etiquette. After a fierce
competition, the championship went to

Po Leung Kuk Tung Yuk Tien College.
The Final was held and recorded at the
TVB studio and more than 400 audience
member comprising students and
teachers from primary and secondary
schools were amazed by the excellent
performances of the finalists. A special
TV program about the contest was
produced and broadcast on 16 July
2016. Besides the main contest, a T-Shirt
design competition was also organized
to encourage more participation from
students.




SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT
OF HONG KONG

iy
ﬂmmmf;ugeag --

The Chief Executive Mr. Leung Chun-ying presented the Gold Award to Po Leung Kuk The Foundation’s Trustee Mr. Yeung Kin-man presented the Bronze Award to Sing Yin
Tung Yuk Tien College Secondary School

From 30 July — 5 August 2016, a study
tour to Beijing and Xi'an was organized
for the winning teams. One of the
highlights of the tour was a visit to the
Ministry of Foreign Affairs in Beijing.
Through the contest, we hope that young
people and the general public in Hong
Kong will become more interested in
learning about the development of China
in the context of world diplomacy.

Students were thrilled to visit the Ministry of Foreign Affairs
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Milestones

11 January 2016 Open for enrollment

10 - 18 March 2016 First-round On-line Competition

19 April 2016 Results of the 15 Winning Teams under the Primary
School Category and the 15 Shortlisted Teams
under the Secondary School Category

Results of Winners for T-Shirt Design

Competition
21 May 2016 Semi-final Contest . iy . A
17 June 2016 Training Day o — .‘ — o ST
9 July 2016 Final and Prize Presentation Ceremony _
30July-5August2016 | Study Tour to Beijing and Xi’an Panel of Judges: (L to R) Deputy Commissioner Song Ru'an, Mr. Guo

Xiangang, Prof. Zheng Qirong and Mr. Andrew Liao
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The Winners - Secondary School Category

Gold Po Leung Kuk Tung Yuk Tien College
Silver Baptist Lui Ming Ghoi Secondary School
Po Leung Kuk Gentenary Li Shiu Ghung Memorial Callege.
Bronze Sing Yin Secondary School
CNEC Christian College
Ymg : Wa Co"ege ..................................................
Best Spokesperson Koo Kit-yan (Baptist Lui Ming Choi Secondary School)
Merits Shatin Pui Ying College

Kwun Tong Maryknoll College

Students visited the Chinese Academy of Engineering

Students dressed up in Tong Dynasty's style

The Winners — Primary School Category

Champion Kowloon Women'’s Welfare Club Li Ping Memorial School
1st Runner-up Ying Wa Primary School

2nd Runner-up Tseung Kwan O Catholic Primary School

Merits Sau Ming Primary School

YLPMS Alumni Association Ymg Ylp anary School

Kowloon Clty Baptlst Church Hay Nlen Prlmary School

PLK Tin Ka Ping Primary School




SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT

OF HONG KONG

Corporate Social Responsibility and Green Environment

The Foundation is keen to work with organizations and media in promoting and recognizing
corporations that excel in supporting corporate social responsibility and a green environment.

The Prime Awards for Corporate Social
Responsibility 2016

Supported by the Foundation, the awards were presented
by MetroBox magazine, aiming to honor the business
contribution to society and promote corporate social
responsibility to more companies.

The 5th Outstanding Corporate Social
Responsibility Awards

Organized by the Mirror magazine and supported by the
Foundation, the awards recognized corporations’
engagement on customers, employees, investors,
environmental protection as well as social responsibility so
that sustainable development and win-win situation could
be achieved.

RICS Awards, Hong Kong 2016

Supported by the Foundation, the awards celebrated
excellence, professionalism, achievement, and overall
contribution to the built environment. |t showcased
outstanding achievements and developments in Hong Kong'’s
land, property and construction industries and across the
built environment.

RICS Hong Kong Annual Conference 2016

Supported by the Foundation, the conference gathered
property professionals to explore and deliberate on issues
pertaining to the city’s future and aimed to bring contribution
to the long-term development of a sustainable Hong Kong.

APAC Innovation Summit 2016

Organized by Hong Kong Science and Technology Parks
Corporation (HKSTP) and supported by the Foundation,
the APAC Innovation Summit aimed to provide an exchange
platform on the trend of specific technology sectors and
ready-for-market innovations.

HKSTP Smart City Campaign

Organized by HKSTP and supported by the Foundation, the
campaign, consists of a series of activities from exhibitions,
conferences, seminars, workshops to competitions, aims to
promote sustainable living and to inspire the industry and
general public on future city vision.

The 51th Hong Kong Brands & Products
Expo Photography Competition

Sponsored by the Better Hong Kong Foundation and
organized by the Chinese Manufacturers’ Association, the
51th Hong Kong Brands & Products Expo Photography
Competition was held from 10 December 2016 to 2 January
2017. Community members were encouraged to express
their wishes on quality-of-life and the future of Hong Kong
through their photos.
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Gold award of the 50th Hong Kong Brands & Products Expo Photography Competition

Top 10 Policies of the HKSAR Election 2016

Co-organized by the Foundation, the public is encouraged
to select ten HKSAR policies that it is most concerned about
and feels are the most influential in 2016. This offers the
government a reference with regards to public sentiment
concerning public policies.
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THE FOUNDATION
MATTERS

Spring Luncheon and
Media Gathering

To celebrate the Year of the Monkey
with members and to strengthen our
communication with media friends,
the Foundation held its annual spring
luncheon with members and media
gathering on 26 January 2016. The
luncheon was hosted by the Foundation’s
Advisory Council Chairman Dr. Henry
Cheng and the media gathering was
chaired by the Foundation’s Executive
Committee  Chairman Mr.  Ronnie
Chan. More than 30 editors and

journalists joined the media gathering  Members of the Foundation send Chinese New Year greetings to people of Hong Kong: (Front row, L to R) Mr.

. . Frankie Yeung, Mr. Chan Yim-kwong, Dr. Raymond Leung, Ms. Juliana Lam, Mr. Victor Cha, Mr. Ronnie Chan,

and exc_hanged gDOd wishes with the Dr. Henry Cheng, Tan Sri Dato’ David Chiu, Mr. Thomas Woo, Dr. Roy Chung, Mr. Kin Yeung and Mr. Joseph Yu;

Foundation’s members for the new year. (Back row, L to R) Mr. Andrew Yu, Mr. Lee Yuen-hong, Mr. John Lee, Ms. Mimzy Si, Mr. Pan Jun, Mr. William Chao, Ms.
Karen Tang, Mr. Leung Wai-fung, Mr. Sebastian Man, Mr. Samson Chan, Mr. Alex Yip and Mr. Anson Chan

Members joining the spring luncheon

included Advisory GCouncil Chairman

Dr. Henry Cheng; Executive Committee Chairman Mr. Ronnie Chan; Trustees Mr. Victor Cha and Tan Sri Dato’ David Chiu; Corporate
Sponsors Mr. Pan Jun and representative Ms. Mimzy Si; Council Members Dr. Roy Chung, Mr. Thomas Woo, Mr. Joseph Yu, Mr.
Sebastian Man, Ms. Juliana Lam, Mr. Leung Wai-fung, Dr. Raymond Leung, Mr. Samson Chan, Mr. Chan Yim-kwong, Mr. Frankie
Yeung, Mr. John Lee, Mr. Kin Yeung, Mr. Lee Yuen-hong, Mr. Anson Chan, Mr. Andrew Yu, Mr. Alex Yip and Ms. Diana Chou’s
representative Mr. William Chao; and Executive Director Ms. Karen Tang.
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New Members

Trustee

Mr. YEUNG Kin-man
President
Biel Crystal (HK) Manufactory Ltd

www.bielcrystal.com

A native of Nanhai, Foshan, Guangdong Province, Mr. Yeung Kin-man was born in Hong Kong. He
established Biel Crystal Manufactory Ltd in Hong Kong in 1984. After thirty years of development, Biel
Crystal has become one of the leaders in cover glasses industry.

While the company continues its rapid growth, Mr. Yeung does not forget to support the community and donates to different
groups in education and charity services. In September 2015, Mr. Yeung, together with his wife, donated 200 million Hong
Kong dollars to the City University of Hong Kong. He also undertakes various public duties through board appointments
in Hong Kong and China. These include membership of the Huizhou City Committee of the Chinese People’s Political
Consultative Conference, president of the Hong Kong Industrial & Commercial Association, Heung Yee Kuk consultant
and executive director of the Federation of Hong Kong Guangdong Community Organizations. They are but some of his
continued contributions to the community.




THE FOUNDATION MATTERS

Council Members

Ms. Rosana WONG
Executive Director
Yau Lee Holdings Ltd

www.yaulee.com

As the Executive Director of Yau Lee Holdings Ltd, Ms. Rosana Wong leads the Group’s integrated
business sectors and plays a pivotal role in formulating overall strategic planning. With over a decade
of entrepreneurial experience, she oversees corporate business development, management of
construction projects in Hong Kong, together with the expansion of regional and overseas markets, implementation of full
life cycle management and Virtual Design & Construction.

From building construction, IT solutions, MEP Services, architecture & engineering, energy optimization solutions, precast
and low carbon building materials, curtain wall & steel works, to investment, property and hotel development, Rosana is
driven by her passion. It is a passion for combining technology, innovation and science with sustainable ecosystem in
Energy & Environmental Systems, Water Sustainability, Nanotechnology & Digital Fabrication, Artificial Intelligence as well
as Networks & Computing Systems. Under her leadership, Yau Lee has grown to be an award winning, forward-thinking,
green company on a global scale.

Rosana is also the Chairperson of Next Generation Leadership Council, Exponential Advisory Board Member of Singularity
University, Board Member of Virtual Builder and Advisory Board Member of Center for Integrated Facility Engineering (CIFE)
at Stanford University.

Mr. Adam KWOK
Executive Director
Sun Hung Kai Properties Ltd

www.shkp.com

b Mr. Kwok has been an Executive Director of Sun Hung Kai Properties since December 2014. He is also
i h a member of the Executive Committee of the Company.

<

He holds a Bachelor of Science degree in Management Science and Engineering from Stanford
University and a Master’s degree in Business Administration from Harvard Business School. He worked at an international
investment bank prior to joining the Group in November 2008, and has substantial experience in corporate finance. He was
the project director taking charge of certain key residential and commercial projects of the Group in Hong Kong and the
Pearl River Delta region. Since April 2013, he has taken up the overall responsibilities for the property business in Southern
China.

In addition, Mr. Kwok is a vice-president of the Real Estate Developers Association of Hong Kong, a member of board
of directors of The Community Chest of Hong Kong, a member of the Working Group on Transportation under Economic
Development Commission of the Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region (HKSAR), a member of board
of directors of the Faculty of Business and Economics of The University of Hong Kong and a vice-chairman of the Hong
Kong United Youth Association. He is also a member of the Guangdong Provincial Committee of the Chinese People’'s
Political Consultative Conference, a member of All-China Youth Federation and a vice-chairman of Friends of Hong Kong
Association Development Foundation.
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Council Members

Dr. Allen SHI
Chairman
Brilliant Group Ltd

www.brilliant-group.com

Dr. Allen Shi is a distinguished and renowned entrepreneur. He founded Brilliant Printing Ltd in 1985 and he is
currently the Chairman of Brilliant Group. Under his leadership, the company has grown into one of the largest
and most advanced commercial printing groups in Southern China. Dr. Shi obtained his Master’'s Degree of
Business Administration (Executive) at the City University of Hong Kong and was awarded the Honorary Doctorate of Management
by Lincoln University in the United States. He was also named Fellow by the Asian Knowledge Management Association and the
Canadian Chartered Institute of Business Administration.

Besides his successful business endeavors, Dr. Shi has been dedicated to serving the community in various capacities. He was
Wong Tai Sin District Council Member for eight years, and is currently Chairman of the Board of Directors of Wong Tai Sin District
Healthy and Safe City, Honorary Adviser of the Correctional Services Staff Volunteer Group and Director of the Merchants Support
for Rehabilitated Offenders Committee. Dr. Shi is also active in many industrial and commercial organizations, including the Hong
Kong Young Industrialists Council and its Foundation as a Chairman, and the Chinese Manufacturers’ Association of Hong Kong
(CMA). As the Vice President of CMA and Member of the Guangxi Zhuang Autonomous Regional Committee of the Chinese
People’s Political Consultative Conference, he is eager to foster exchange between industrialists and government officials in Hong
Kong and to build up closer economic ties with the Mainland and foreign countries.

Dr. Shi is also keen on supporting charity work and youth education. He was Director of the Yan Chai Hospital Board and
Chairman of the Board of Directors of Yan Oi Tong. Dr. Shi's effort in promoting equestrianism is also noteworthy. He is the
General Committee Member of the Hong Kong Riding for the Disabled Association and Director of Charitable Foundation for the
Hong Kong Racehorse Owners Association. Dr. Shi also subsidized poor students living in mountain villages in Qinghai, Shanxi
and Ningxia so that they could complete their university studies. As Member of the Printing and Publishing Training Board of the
Vocational Training Council, he has continued to give expert advice on training policy, planning and implementation. In recognition
of his contributions to society and industry, Dr. Shi was awarded a Medal of Honour in 2007 and Justice of the Peace in 2010 by
the HKSAR Government.

Dr. ZHONG Xiaofeng
Chief Executive Officer, North Asia
Amundi Hong Kong Ltd

www.amundi.com.hk

Dr. Xiaofeng Zhong joined Amundi Hong Kong Ltd in November 2011 as Deputy Chief Executive Officer, Sales
and Marketing, and was appointed Chief Executive Officer, North Asia in September 2012. He is responsible
for promoting Amundi Group’s expertise to institutional clients and third-party distributors in North Asia
(mainly Mainland China, Hong Kong, Taiwan and South Korea) as well as the management of Asian Equity and Asian Balanced
expertise for all clients of the Amundi Group.

Prior to joining Amundi, Dr. Zhong worked at Groupe Crédit Agricole from 1996, holding various positions in France and Greater
China mainly within the investment banking arm. His most recent role prior to joining Amundi was Managing Director of CA-CIB
Beijing branch. Dr. Zhong worked within the Interpretation Department of the Chinese Foreign Affairs Ministry from 1986 to 1988.
He was also a lecturer at the University of Artois, France from 1995 to 1996.

Dr. Zhong has a PhD in Political Studies from the Institut d’Etudes Politiques de Paris, a DEAs (Postgraduate Diploma) in Palitical
Studies and International Relations, from the Institut d’'Etudes Politiques de Paris, France and an MA (French Language & Literature)
from Sun Yat-Sen University in Guangzhou, China.
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